
 

 

 

 

Notification of evening/weekend works and temporary road closure for 

link bridge installation –  

Friday 14 to Monday 17 June 2024  

Construction is underway on the UNSW Health Translation Hub (HTH), part of the Randwick Campus 
Redevelopment. The HTH will strengthen UNSW’s connection with the Randwick Health & Innovation Precinct 
through the integration of additional health education, training and research capacity with acute healthcare 
services. 

A new pedestrian bridge over Botany Street, between UNSW’s Wallace Wurth Building and the HTH, will 
further support the connection between the university and health campuses. 

HTH principal builder Hansen Yuncken will undertake after hours and weekend works to lift the future 
pedestrian bridge into place from the evening of Friday 14 June to the morning of Monday 17 June inclusive.  

Bridge installation via mobile crane will occur between 8pm Friday 14 June and 5am Saturday 15 June. 
During the bridge lift, a section of Botany Street will temporary close between High Street and UNSW Gate 
11 (Library Walk) – refer map over page. Vehicle and pedestrian detours will be in place during this time, 
with emergency access along Botany Street maintained.  

Between 5am Saturday 15 June and 5am Monday 17 June, related works to complete the bridge installation 
will continue. Botany Street access between High Street and Library Walk will be restricted to emergency 
vehicles, emergency department access, public transport and residents for the duration of these works. 
Traffic controllers and signage will be in place to support vehicle detours, emergency traffic flow and 
pedestrian safety. 

Key impacts during these works 

• Access to the Prince of Wales Hospital Adult Emergency Department (Magill Street) and Sydney 
Children’s Hospital Emergency Department (High Street) will be maintained for the duration of the 
works. 

• Access to the Prince of Wales Hospital Acute Services Building entrance (Botany Street) for Non-
Emergency Patient Transport (NEPT) will be maintained. 

• Access to the section of Botany Street between High Street and UNSW Gate 11 will be restricted to 
Emergency Department access, public transport and resident vehicles only. 

• The Botany Street eastern and western footpath between High Street and UNSW Gate 11 will be closed 
during the bridge lift on Friday night, reopening once the bridge is secure. For safety, pedestrian 
diversions to either footpath will be in place throughout the works. 

• Access to Randwick Hospitals Campus B2 and B3 car park entry/exit driveways will be available via 
Hospital Road off Barker Street. Users are encouraged to avoid the Magill Street approach to avoid 
potential delays.  

• Some noise is expected as a result of construction vehicle movements and equipment use. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

We apologise for any inconvenience while these important works take place.  

Thank you for your patience and understanding while the Randwick Campus Redevelopment project 

continues. 

Please note that all activity dates and times are subject to change. Contingency dates of  

21 to 24 June have been identified in the case of inclement weather. 

 

 


